
WHEATLAND SCHOOL DISTRICT 

111 MAIN STREET 

WHEATLAND, CA 95692 

Phone:  530.633.3130   Fax:  530.633.4807 
 

WHEATLAND SCHOOL DISTRICT 

Special Meeting of the Board of Trustees 

DISTRICT OFFICE 

August 30, 2021 

6:00 p.m. 

 
 

All open sessions will be recorded. A CD of the recorded meeting is available upon request.  
 

 

MINUTES 
 

1.         MEETING CALLED TO ORDER – 6:01 PM – Board President   

  Nicole Crabb 
 

    Members Present 

Nicole Crabb – Board President 

Ronna Eaton – Board Clerk 

Robin Bogdanoff – Board Member 

Ish Medina – Board Member 

Raegean Waltz – Board Member 

          

1.1 PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

 

 

2.      ◊ ACTION ITEMS  ◊DISCUSSION  ◊INFORMATION CODE:  

(A) = Action (D) = Discussion   (I) = Information  

    

   

2.1(A) COVID Guidelines and Masking Requirements – Craig Guensler 

 Letter from CDPH 

 Superintendent Guensler shared a brief presentation outlining the number 

of employees vaccinated at 131 and 89 who have not yet turned in proof of 

vaccination and will need to be tested weekly.  He shared the District’s 

Current COVID situation listed here: 

 

WSD COVID Positives 2021-2022 

• Staff 

• Classified School Employees Positive with COVID – 7 (6 out & 1 returned) 

• Certificated Employees Positive with COVID – 7 (4 out & 3 returned) 

• Students @ BR campus  

• Current COVID Positives: 10 (8 out & 2 returned) 

• Students @ WE campus:  

• Current COVID Positives: 12 (11 out, 8 were from this weekend & 1 returned) 

• Students @ LT/WCA campus:  

• Current COVID Positives: 1 (1 out – from this weekend) 

 

https://docs.wheatland.k12.ca.us/BoardDocs/2021-22/August/2.1FactSheetCOVIDGuidelinesandMasking.pdf
https://docs.wheatland.k12.ca.us/BoardDocs/2021-22/August/LetterfromCDPH.pdf


Superintendent Guensler continued with his new recommendation that all 

students and staff will be required to wear face coverings while in 

buildings and on the busses. 

 

Community Members, parents, grandparents and guardians shared their 

strong beliefs that children should not be forced to wear masks.  The board 

members appreciated the passionate positions the parents expressed during 

tonight’s meeting.  

 

It was MSC (Eaton-Medina) to approve this Action Item. 

In Favor:  Board Member Eaton, Board Member Medina, Board Member 

Waltz 

Opposed:  Board Member Bogdanoff and Board President Crabb 

 

 
 3. BOARD COMMENTS  

 

 

 4. ADJOURNMENT 

 

 


